Mr. Bob Fisher, 16236 Cheyenne, Detroit, Michigan.

Dear Bob:

I have been swamped with work and have not had an opportunity to answer directly your good letter of the 7th instant. However, I had my secretary write you posthaste that we would be glad to accept your generous invitation. Then I went out of town and since I have been back I haven't had an opportunity to dictate three minutes to get a letter off to you. But I knew that you would have the essential information that you desired, and that I could follow up shortly. I am doing that now.

I had spoken to Chuck Elliott, our sports publicity man, and asked him to mail you Saturday afternoon all the data that we thought you would want. He was also sending you some glosses of the players and by referring to our sports publicity brochure I am sure that you can get all the data that you desire.

I am also writing George Gillesby. I am enclosing a carbon copy of the letter to you that I wrote him. We will want to practice at the Y.M.C.A. and of course will get out of their way before noon. We will be delighted to pay what expenses are connected with our work-out.

I am enclosing a number of schedules so that you may distribute them to the group that you come in contact with, and we will being others along to distribute to the entire alumni if they desire them. We have played but two games this year, the first with the Air Base of Olathe where there are three all-Americans on the line-up, and we lost to them 39 to 29 in Kansas City. Then we won from Rockhurst College last Friday night 44 to 40.

I just talked to Fred Ellsworth this afternoon and he doubtless will write you. We are planning to come by Michigan Central and will look over the Ford Willow Run bember plant. And then we will be ticked to death to see any of the war plants possible with our schedule and with the limited time the alumni will have with us. It is mighty nice of you to offer to entertain us and take your time away from your work. We do appreciate that very much.